American Legion Riders Chapter 694 P. O. Box 565 Marina, CA 93933



Minutes - March 17, 2014

Chapter President Jon Baker called the meeting to order at 6:15 PM.

Rituals were recited.

The minutes of the February meeting were approved as read.

Janet Wagner gave the **Treasurer**'s report, noting a balance of \$1,045.16. The report was approved and will be placed on file for audit.

Sgt-at-Arms Carlos Estrada had no report.

Vice President Gary Deaton advised that there will be a HOG fundraiser on June 7, 2014 in conjunction with the Avon Breast Cancer Run, with the entry fee TBA. He urged Chapter members to participate.

Chaplain Mary Estrada advised that the Eagle Scout candidate from Pack 134 who had requested that he be permitted to temporarily take over the Post recycling to earn money for his project, cancelled his request as he was able to get alternate funding. Chaplain Mary also advised that she and Janet Wagner had posted the Colors as ALR members at the Women's History Luncheon, sponsored by the Department of California, on March 15, 2014.

Ride Coordinator Tony Wagner reported that he has selected some places for the Geo Cache Run, and that he is in the process of contacting Thunder Press to arrange for the Geo Cache and Post-to-Post Along The Coast runs to be advertised in the next several issues.

President Jon Baker shared the following information:

- Assignment of ALR display wall space in the main hall to be discussed with the Post Executive Board;
- The Confederation of Clubs (COC) advises that there is no new legislation that affects motorcycles;
- Patriot Guard Riders notices are always short, but ALR members do their best to send representatives to an event, although it is not always feasible to do so;
- CalSTAR Insurance should be current, if you have it!

 Our Chapter By-Laws set May for elections; members were encouraged to run for offices; nominations will take place at the April meeting.

President Jon encouraged members to participate in the following forthcoming activities:

- The Chapter 69 All Veterans Dinner, Saturday, March 22, Veterans Memorial Building, Hollister;
- Stand Down meeting at the Veteran's Transition Center, Saturday, March 22, 11AM;
- Ghost Mountain Riders Run, Saturday, April 12;
- The Patriots 19th Annual Spring Poker Run, Saturday, April 19, \$15 entry fee;
- The Ephesians Poker Run, <u>Saturday</u>, April 26, \$20 entry fee;
- ALR Chapter 31 2014 Veterans Memorial Poker Run @ Post 694, Sunday, May 25, 10 AM.

The next Chapter meeting is April 21, 2014, at 6PM.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM.

Susan Baker, Secretary

MINUTES APPROVED AS CORRECTED, APRIL 21, 2014.